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Heathfielde Patient Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting No. 9  held at Heathfielde on Monday 29 July 2013
Present:   

                Heathfielde - Dr L Anderson 

                                     Dr Patrick McDaid 
                                     Rajesh Singh (Raj) 
               PPG -  Allan Blacher 
                          Gillian Jordan 
                          Stewart Block (Chair)
                          Derek Miles
                          Elizabeth Bennet

                          Miriam Lemur

                          Mary Whiting

                          Graham Old

                          Keren Lewin 
                          Lawrence Gould-Hacker 
                          Michael Fishman 
Apologies:  Sheila Clore - PPG
                  Alex Pinnick – PPG

                  John Whiting – PPG
                  Hilda Silver - PPG
1. Introductions

Mutual introductions were made

2.   Minutes of Last Meeting: 
Approved

3. Matters  Arising
Patient Questionaire:  This “Improving Practice” Questionnaire developed and administered by an independent company is given out to 370 patients immediately after their consultation. 
A sample was made available to the meeting. They are asked to complete and return it as soon as possible. There is also space for comments on how the practice and staff could improve. The results are planned to be available on the Heathfielde website by the end of August and will be discussed together with the comments at the next PPG meeting.
There was a discussion on various aspects of this survey; the questions themselves, why it only related to those visiting the surgery, sample size and how chosen, fed back from other patients, eg those receiving home visits.

It was decided to proceed with this questionnaire but comments were invited on the questions on the questionnaire, they will be considered for next year.
Action: Raj to notify PPG when results available on the web site and discussion on results/comments to be on agenda at next PPG.
Out of Hours Cover: There was a general, if inconclusive discussion about the current provision of out-of-hours cover. The meeting was told, to its surprise, that Barnet 111 is run by Barndoc. 
Surgery Pod: The Surgery Pod is up and running. It was suggested that it would be useful to monitor the utilisation rate.
Web Site: There was a brief discussion on how to encourage patients to use the web site and it was noted that this should be part of a communications plan.
HealthInform: Dr MacDaid still to discuss with Raj putting it on the web site.
Action: Dr MacDaid/Raj to discuss
Complaints: There were 10 complaints in the past year. In discussion Raj noted that formal complaints could only be considered if they were made in writing. Waiting times to see a doctor are being monitored.
4 Communications Plan
The Minutes of the Communications sub-group (below) were tabled and discussed. Around the theme of “Help Us to Help You” it was agreed that the sub-group should meet with DR MacDaid and Raj to review areas of priority.

It was suggested that notices should have a finite life noted on them and one admin staff member delegated to remove out-of-date notices.

5 Newsletter: Due to illness Gilly Jordan was unable to progress and stepped down.
6 HealthWatch Barnet: Stewart Block noted that the report “Access to GPs in Barnet” was due to be released shortly. It was hoped to present this report to both GP and Practice Manager Groups in Barnet
7 AOB; Following Dr Tobin’s retirement, interviews for a new GP would take place in September.
8 Date of Next Meeting
     7 pm, at Heathfielde on Monday 4 November  2013.
ATTACHMENT
Minutes of sub-group of  PPG  Communications for Heathfielde,

Meeting held 18.06.2013.

Present Michael Fishman, Stewart Block. Lawrence Gould-Hacker

 
Communications between Doctors and Patients
Heathfielde has around 7,000patients and the surgery has about 50% of the patients email addresses / mobile nos.It was noted that the use of email, text, fixed phone was already in use .

Need to check 50% figure – contact details for careers?

Need to define what “building blocks”  we need as a start. We need to know what data is currently captured by Heathfilde and in what format. Ask Raj? How updated?
It is essential that the number be increased, be they children, OAPS or vulnerable groups such as the mentally impaired, to give the doctors better access to their patients

HELP US TO HELP YOU
This is the by-line agreed to front the database

Prominent notices to be displayed on Notice Boards in surgery with easy access to simple forms, giving details required.

Can one member of the admin team be made responsible for the notice board? Especially its relevance and timeliness!

Notice on check-in screen, electronic notice board, reception---on website  (prescriptions and appointments) and prescriptions.

Whilst many elderly and children would not have the IT facilities, in our community there is someone responsible for the person, be they Parent, Guardian , Relative. Carer, Friend.

 

Communications between Patients and Doctors
Information and reassurance required,

Can we operate our own 111 to avoid unnecessary appointments?

Can we make more use of nurse/ practitioner to answer simple questions?

Are we setting up a surgery pod?

Communication also between patient and doctor, can take various forms:

· request by doctor

· patient initiated, may not be urgent, might be handled by a nurse/admin

communication channels from Heathfield to patients

·  - text

·  - mobile/fixed ‘phone

·  - e-mail

·  - web-site

·  - prescription forms

·  - paper notice board

·  - electronic notice board

·  - letters

·  - leaflets

·  - newsletter
How co-ordinated? 

- The Comms plan should also consider the needs of disabled (mental & physical), blind and elderly patients. For some of these groups I was told about “Easy English” to aid comprehension. 

 

